EMS COUNCIL          Present: A-TEC: Roger Scott; CARY: Beth Taylor; CRYSTAL LAKE: Palmer Pace
MEETING                   FOX LAKE: Zina Opper; FOX RIVER GROVE: Sean Hurt; IMG: Jeff Voigt



  LIFENET: Jen Kucan; Tom Bradtke; MARENGO: Not present;  MCHENRY: Karen Bush
  NUNDA: Beth Taylor; SPRING GROVE: John Rice; WONDER LAKE: Scott Mullis 

  WOODSTOCK: Jeff Lesniak; Tyler Webster; HUNTLEY: Brian Harders; RICHMOND: Jonathan Maahs

HYBRID                      NM: Michele Young, Karen Battaglia, Nancy Lewis
8/23/22                          NM-EMS: Beth Depouw, Cindy Tabert, Brandy Weirich, Rachel Harm, Diane Klier, Todd Rishling
	
    Topic
	Discussion
	Action
	Person Responsible
	Status

	Call to Order
Approval of Minutes

Staff Reports-
  Beth Depouw
  LIFENET
  Stroke and Chest Pain 

  Dashboards

 Old Business
 Region IX EMS SOP
 New Business

 Airway CQI

 Humeral Head IO’s

 Needle Crics

MCC- Brandy Paramedic

  Course
 CE-Rachel Harm

Adjournment

Next Meeting
	Meeting was called to order at 9:05am.
Minutes from May meeting were approved by all.

Beth reviewed her report (attached).  
Jen Kucan reported that the Ride program will begin in September and last until May.  

Beth reported that there were a few missed Stemi’s.  She added that she and Rachel will be looking at some of these misses.  The ED Physician must see the 12 Lead before it is called.  When calling in your report, if you have a Cardiac, Stroke or sepsis alert, please state this first.  
Nancy Lewis stated volumes are pretty consistent.  She appreciates all  the efforts put forth by all departments.  

SOP review has been sent to IDPH for approval. Rollout for MCWLC EMS will be October and November with anticipated go live dates of 1/1/2023.
Beth stated she would like Airway CQI done monthly starting 9/1/22.  If department has low numbers, we want to learn why.  She added that we cannot fix what we don’t know.  Cindy Tabert reminded everyone that she needs to know who the Airway Validators are.
Moving forward Beth wants to see Humeral head IO’s and Needle Crics.

Roger Scott asked question regarding whether updates from other systems will be allowed.  He stated that A-TEC trains all their EMT’s to the full Region 9 protocol.  Beth stated they are working on that.
Epi, Glucagon, oral Benadryl and oral Glucose were briefly mentioned.  It was determined that Nebulizers were never rolled out.  Also CPAP.  Cindy will send the inventory to Roger.  Jeff Voigt mentioned nebulizers need to be added to IMG.  
Jeff Lesniak mentioned knowledge sharing.  He elaborated by stating that it would be beneficial for all to see what’s new with each department in the system.

He added that we are now in a paradigm shift.  We need to open this meeting up and see what we want to do going forward.  Roger, A-Tec added that he supports working together cohesively.  Jeff asked the zoom attendees what their opinions were regarding this path.  Tom Bradtke, Lifenet offered to come out to departments and teach End Tidal.  This is an example of departments sharing information.  Airway CQI was discussed as an important subject to learn more about advanced airway control.  Decanto and Salad technique were also mentioned as CE options.
Jeff mentioned that Tom Bradtke will be coming to Woodstock to lecture on Trauma.  Jeff anticipates that this will be an excellent lecture and there is no charge from Lifenet to offer this type of sharing between departments.  
After further discussion it was decided that there be a “case of the month” presentation given by alternating departments.  Petitions were discussed and Beth stated we do petitions in this system.  She added that a petition is valuable evidence for the system departments as to what occurred with the patient.  She admitted that Petitions take time.  

Zina Opper added that she would like to see case reviews along with an open forum to hear what everyone is doing.  Beth Taylor added that she would like working together on case studies.  She asked for more smaller CE’s, dosage charts, calculations.  These are all great things along with packets online for those who cannot attend the CE’s.  

The open forum concept will begin in the November meeting (11/22/22).  It was decided that the case reviews for November would be Woodstock and A-TEC.  

If you are presenting a case study, you need to attend the actual meeting.  Jeff mentioned he will see if the meeting can be held at Woodstock.  
Brandy stated the new class has started.  The 19 students seem very engaged.  First lab was this Saturday.  She encourages the students to check their college email since MCC is not permitting the use of personal emails for communicating with students.  All students were provided a binder with all that is expected of them for the semester.  ED orientation and Lifenet orientation is on the schedule.
Jeff Lesniak asked what departments can expect from the students who attend the course.  Brandy stated she and Scott Wessel have completed an overhaul of the process including decreasing some of their ED clinical time.  Online quizzes are available via their tablets.  Brandy added there is some self-study learning opportunities for the students.  
Report on last year’s class:  100% of the students took the cognitive testing with 6 fails.  Those students are in the process of retesting.  3 failed the Psycho Motor exam.  Beth mentioned she heard the Psycho Motor testing may be phased out.  Next year the students will be responsible for the cost of cognitive testing, as this is a separate fee from MCC tuition.  

Rachel announced the September CE will be Protocol Applications.  She’ll send a list to departments of what she needs.  Let her know what you think about that type of CE.    There will be two months of SOP offerings.  
Meeting was adjourned at 10:03am.

Next meeting will be Tuesday, Nov. 22, 2022.  Location to be determined.  

	
	
	


COUNCAUG2022
